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(1) Letters sent through the U.S. 
Postal Service must be sent to the As-
sociate Administrator, Special Pro-
grams Bureau, Health Resources and 
Services Administration, 5600 Fishers 
Lane, Room 16C–17, Rockville, Mary-
land 20857. 

(2) Letters sent through a commer-
cial carrier or private courier service 
must be sent to the Associate Adminis-
trator, Special Programs Bureau, 
Health Resources and Services Admin-
istration, 4350 East-West Highway, 10th 
Floor, Bethesda, Maryland 20814. 

(c) Reconsideration process. When the 
Associate Administrator of the Special 
Programs Bureau (the Associate Ad-
ministrator), receives a letter seeking 
reconsideration, a qualified panel will 
be convened, independent of the Pro-
gram, to review the Secretary’s initial 
determination. The panel will base its 
recommendation on the documentation 
before the Secretary when the initial 
determination(s) was made. The panel 
will perform its own review and make 
its own findings, which will be sub-
mitted to the Associate Administrator. 
The Associate Administrator will then 
review the panel’s recommendation(s) 
and make a final determination, which 
will be sent to the requester (or his or 
her representative). This will be the 
Secretary’s final action on the letter 
seeking reconsideration and will be 
considered the Secretary’s final deter-
mination on the request. Requesters 

may not seek review of a decision made 
on reconsideration. 

§ 102.91 Secretary’s review authority. 
Under section 262(f)(1) of the Public 

Health Service Act (42 U.S.C. 
239a(f)(1)), the Secretary may, at any 
time, review on his own motion or on 
application, any determination made 
under this part (including, but not lim-
ited to, determinations concerning eli-
gibility, entitlement to benefits, and 
the calculation and payment of bene-
fits under the Program). Upon review 
of such a determination, the Secretary 
may affirm, vacate, or modify the de-
termination in any manner the Sec-
retary deems appropriate. 

§ 102.92 No additional judicial or ad-
ministrative review of determina-
tions made under this part. 

Under section 262(f)(2) of the Public 
Health Service Act (42 U.S.C. 
239a(f)(2)), no further judicial review of 
the Secretary’s actions under this part 
(including, but not limited to, eligi-
bility determinations, the calculation 
of benefits, and determinations about 
the method of payment of benefits) is 
permitted. In addition, no further ad-
ministrative review of the Secretary’s 
actions under this part is permitted 
unless the President specifically di-
rects otherwise. 
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